

## Lydgate Junior School

Headteacher: Mrs R Hurding
Acting Deputy Head: Mrs B Noble
Manchester Road, Crosspool, Sheffield, 510 5DP
Telephone: 0114 2669500
Website: www.lydgatejunior.co.uk
Email: enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk



Thursday 11th May 2023

## Y5 River Walk

Dear Parents/Carers,

As part of the 'Water and Rivers' topic this half term, we will be taking the Y5 children on a walk along the River Porter, to identify and observe the features of the river.

We are planning for the trip to take place on the morning of Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> May.

We will walk from school to Endcliffe Park, through Bingham Park and on to Forge Dam. At Forge Dam, the children will be given an opportunity to have an ice cream (this will be pre ordered with the class teacher beforehand and dairy & gluten free ice cream will be available). We will then return to school and aim to be back for a slightly later lunch, at around 1pm so your child will need a packed lunch.

Please make sure your child wears comfortable walking shoes, boots or trainers. They will be able to wear weather appropriate non-uniform; shorts, sun-cream and a hat or waterproof trousers and coats.

## Checklist on the day:

- A bottle of water
- Weather appropriate non-uniform clothing
- Comfortable shoes
- A packed lunch (to be eaten at school, as we will return after the kitchen has closed)

We are asking for a payment of £2.00 for your child's ice cream please which can be made via ParentPay.

We will be needing some parent volunteers for this trip, 2 per class. If you are able to help, please email <a href="mailto:enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk">enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk</a>

Yours sincerely,

The Y5 Team







